

# Sarratt CE Primary School Newsletter

## 30th November 2016

(Autumn Term - 4)

**Core value: RESILIENCE** 

Dear Parents and Carers,

Over the past couple of weeks we have been blown away by the generous donations to the charities we have been supporting. The poppy appeal managed to raise £86.25 and our challenge to cover Pudsey



and Blush raised an amazing amount for Children in Need! We will notify you on the final figure as soon as it has been verified. The Open Doors shoe box appeal has also been a great success, Ethan and Ted in year four have now collected all the donations ready for wrapping and delivering next month. We also had a very successful book fair with the total sales reaching £605.40. The commission will be used to buy new books for the school library. A huge thank you to everyone who contributed to these events.

#### Christmas events coming up soon..!

SPA Christmas Fair: Saturday 3<sup>rd</sup> December (11am -

School Choir to sing at Care Lunch: Tuesday 6th

Carols on the Green: Sunday 11th December (2pm)

Reception and KS1 Nativity: Tuesday 13<sup>th</sup> December (2pm) and Wednesday 14<sup>th</sup> December (9.30 am)

**Open Learning Celebration: Thursday 15<sup>th</sup> December** (9.00 – 9.45am) – all parents welcome to visit classrooms

Christmas Lunch: Friday 16th December - children are invited to come to school wearing a Christmas jumper

KS2 Seasonal Music performance: Monday 19<sup>th</sup> December (7pm) in village hall and Tuesday 20th December (2pm) in school hall

Whole school Christmas service at Holy Cross Church: Tuesday 20th December - children only

**Sports News** 

It was another successful week for the school netball team who beat Chorleywood Primary School 10-0. The football team put up a gallant battle against Chorleywood but were defeated 2-0 in a close match. Both Mrs. Martin and Mr. Bailey spoke very highly of the children involved and praised them for their sporting behaviour – well done!

**Peace Hospice** 

The Peace Hospice have delivered a box of small Christmas toys to the school to raise money this festive period. The toys will be on sale daily from this week for a £2 donation. Due to the limited number we are limiting sales to 1 per child.

### Reminders

Thank you for all your feedback from the homework questionnaire. If you have not returned your form, please drop it in at the school office as soon as possible.

Nicola Sales **Deputy Head Teacher** 

Christmas Disco: Tuesday 20th December – in village hall – Please contact Mrs Barnes on 07595480291 for tickets.

End of Term: Wednesday 21st December - school closes at 2pm

Holy Cross Travelling Crib in school: various dates during December

#### **Staffing News**

Mrs. Dewick is now Mrs. Lee after getting married during the half term holiday – congratulations!

Andrew Sewell will be joining our teaching team in the New Year. He will be taking over from Mrs. Osborne in year 3 who will sadly be leaving us at Christmas. Mr. Sewell will be in school every Friday over the festive period and during the final week of term to meet the staff, children and parents. There will be time during the last week of term for year 3 parents to pop into the classroom to meet Mr. Sewell after school.